
 
                                                                                                                                                             

 

 

Staffing Update  

Mrs Jackson will be following a reduced 

timetable, on a temporary basis, for personal 

reasons. Arrangements have been made to 

ensure minimum disruption for the children. 

Additional cover will be provided by internal 

staff, pre-dominantly Miss Whitehead or 

myself, to ensure consistency. All 

communications can be made in the normal 

way. Thank you for your continued support.  

Mrs Wallace 

 

 
Colder Weather 

Please ensure that the children are dressed 

appopriately for the colder weather as we do 

spend a lot of time outdoors. This may 

include warm waterproof coats,  hats and 

mittens.  

 
Pre-School gate  

We ask that our Pre-school parents use the 

designated Pre-School gate especially during 

the school day. If the Pre-School gate is 

closed, please use the buzzer and we will let 

you in.  

 
Primary School Admissions: September 

2025 

Primary School Admissions: September 2025 

Apply online: 

http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools 

Application deadlines: You must apply for a 

primary school place by 15 January 2025. 

 

 
Rugby Tots  

Rugby Tots is proving to be a great success!  

These sessions will continue to run on Thursdays 

for the next 4 weeks. Please ensure children wear 

appropriate footwear.  

 
Advanced noticed of Christmas celebrations 

Non uniform day 

Friday 22nd November 

The village Christmas Fair will take place on 

Sunday 1 st December at Chipping Village Hall, 

12 noon- 3.30pm. At this event, there will be a 

Brabin’s Chocolate Tombola Stall. To support 

this, we ask that the children bring in a 

chocolate item as a ‘fine’ for not having to wear 

uniform on Friday 22nd November. Items such 

as selection boxes, box of chocolates/bars 

would be greatly appreciated.  

 

 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday 13th December 

£2 donation to the charity ‘Save the Children’. 

 

 
Christmas Celebration 

On Wednesday 18th December we welcome our 

parents into Pre-School for an festive afternoon. 

You are welcome to come along for tea, cakes and 

Christmas songs sung by our children. Please 

arrive at 2pm. 

Don’t forget your Christmas jumper! 
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